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December 13, 2022 

  

  

Board of Supervisors 

County of Ventura 

800 S. Victoria Avenue 

Ventura, California 93009 

  

  

Dear Members of the Board, 

  

I am writing in support of the proposal to name Ventura County’s wedding room in honor of Mark Lunn. Mr. 

Lunn has served with great distinction as Ventura County’s Clerk-Recorder, Registrar of Voters for twelve 

years, implementing innovative solutions to better serve our County’s residents.  He has consistently shown 

integrity throughout his long history of serving the public, and his slogan of “Preserving History-Protecting 

Democracy” was certainly exemplified in his many accomplishments as Clerk-Recorder. From streamlining the 

County’s voting process and protecting the public from identity theft, to creating an efficient, cost-reducing 

electronic system for documents and providing a local office in Thousand Oaks for east County residents to 

have easier access to services, his legacy is one of providing effective and courteous service with 

overwhelmingly positive results. Mr. Lunn also understood the need for couples joining in matrimony to have a 

private area with their families and friends for such a momentous occasion, so he oversaw the construction of 

a beautiful wedding room with soundproof walls to accommodate more guests than the previous smaller room.  

  

As Mr. Lunn retires from his decades of public service, I can think of no better way to celebrate his legacy than 

to name the wedding room in his honor.   

  

Cordially, 

 

 

 

Linda Parks 

Supervisor, 2nd District    

 


